GOODING SOIL
TUESDAY – NOVEMBER 6,  2018
1:00 P.M.
USDA Office 
Gooding, Idaho  83330
___________________________________________________________________________________________________      __________________________       
PRESIDING OFFICER:                        SUPERVIORS:                                              DISTRICT STAFF: 
Kay Hults                                            Joe Pavkov, Daniel Butler                     Barbara Messick – Admin.  
                                                              Bill Palacio, Phil Gossi & Steve Thompson
NRCS STAFF:                                    U of I Extension:
Derek, Romer – D.C                         Mario De Haro                                           
REGULAR DISTRICT BUSINESS:
Kay called the meeting to order at 1:15 p.m.

MINUTES: 

Dan moved to approve minutes as mailed, Phil seconded.   Approved
FINANCIAL REPORT:

Joe read the financial report, wage report and bills to be paid.  The District deposits @ 11,117.41, expenses $11,858.83 including 10,000.00 going into Edward Jones savings account, leaving an overall Balance in district account of $8,553.21.  

Edward Jones Balance after $10,000.00 deposit = $24,184.19.  
Bill moved to accept the financial report, wages and bills to be paid, Phil seconded.  Approved
RESOLUTION – 501- C 3:  Kay reported that the resolution was discussed thoroughly at the Division IV meeting and thought it was received very well.  The board thought it was best to discuss the resolution in its entirety before Conference so Daniel and Joe were comfortable speaking on the districts behalf in Post Falls.  We would really like to see this go through as it is the wave of the future for Districts to provide conservation on the ground.

NRCS REPORT:

Derek Reported on the following:

· NRCS state office has approved making a post card for the office to promote Cover Crops / Soil Health and No -Till projects.

· Continual EQIP sign up.
· Special EQIP Projects pre-proposals are due February 1st!  

Derek asked the board their thoughts and ideas on projects.  The board is definitely in favor of a cover crop / soil health type projects and also liked the idea of windbreaks, pollinator habitat or energy saving projects.  /NRCS puts out a post card, Derek is working on getting some made to advertise the NO-Till Cover Crop & Soil Health in Gooding.

SWC REPORT:
Rob was unable to attend:
U OF I REPORT:

Mario De Haro reported on the following:

· Summer Cover Crops  - They are doing great and will be left as is until next spring.  Trying to keep them as low maintenance as possible. 

· Cool Cover Crops -  Working with Tom Woodland on the east side to plant next week for cover and then be sprayed out before they plant corn again.

· The FFA corn did great for the Gooding High Schools fund raiser.

· Makenzie has been a great help as she has weeded and cleaned up at the community garden.  
· Nutrient Management Program conference will be held in Twin at the Red Lion Nov. 15th.

· Idaho Plan - November 18th   pesticide credits are available

· Planning our Cover Crop and soil health workshop for November sometime.

INFORMATION AND EDUCATION:

Barbara reported on the following:

· Division IV meeting –The meeting was well attended!  We entertained roughly 60 people including some great presenters and speech contestants.  Brielle Sorenson finished 5th   in the Division.  

· Capital Displays- Barbara reported that she will be working on a Display for No-Till and Cover Crops to take to Boise to the Capitol.

· Legislative Luncheon – Will be held in Blaine – Date and time to be coming soon.

OTHER BUSINESS:
· TREES AGAINST THE WIND:  Barbara approached the board about moving further in our efforts on highway 46.   She asked them to be thinking of landowners that would be interested and talk to them.
· WINDBREAK – Phil Gossi, reminded us that the city of Hagerman was working on a windbreak project south of Hagerman and would we help. 
· PERFORMANCE REPORT:

The board of supervisors reviewed and discussed the performance report.  Joe moved to approve the performance report, have the certification signed and sent, Phil seconded.  Approved
NO- TILL DRILL REPORT:

Barbara asked the board if they had any ideas or recommendations on where we might store the drill.  Bill Palacio suggested the Fairgrounds, so he will get ahold of Don Gill and report back to the board.  

The drill has been sitting for about 3 weeks without use.  Daniel Butler is planning to rent it November 6th to plant triticale and Toby Flick is signed up for November 15th.  

COMMUNITY GARDEN REPORT:

Mario reported on the following:
· He planted the winter cover crops on all the FFA corn plots to build Soil Health.  Tom Woodland has agreed to spray it or do what he needs to on the west side in the spring. 

· Larry Bybee, City of Gooding’s manager, will be working to help mow the warm season cover crops this fall.   We will not be putting on a workshop this fall but more like next spring to show results and data on soil health.

· We are looking at grants to potentially bring back the community garden plots, but the intent of the grant would be to hire a person just to take care of the garden.

· Nutrient Management Workshop - November 15th - Twin Falls at the Red Lion, pesticide credits are available. 

· Brochure handed out on protecting our streams and lakes in Idaho.

CORRESPONDENCE:
Idaho Community Foundation (ICF) – Invitation to party.

Thank you for submitting grant to ICF for cover crop seed.
Tree Directory

Reminder of Governors Award in February 19 for Bill Novinger.

ADJOURNED:
Joe moved to adjourn the meeting, Daniel seconded.   Approved
NEXT DATE:     
Thursday, December 13th @ 1p.m.  
Respectfully Submitted,
Kay Hults
Chairwoman
Gooding SCD
